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January 9, 2023 

 

 

The trustees met in special session with all members present.  

 

Also in attendance were Edward Grove, Asst. Fire Chief Jim Watkins, PTFD, 

zoning inspector Les Smith, Brad Haskins, Tricia McConnell, Mark Grever and 

Larry Bramlage. 

 

The public hearing was opened at 6pm by Mr. Hinson. 

 

Mr. Hinson explained that the purpose of the public hearing was to receive public 

input on the proposed zoning amendment for the new Park designation and asked 

if anyone in attendance wanted to speak. 

 

Mark Grever asked what was decided on the setbacks. Emily Supinger noted that 

there will be a 6 month moratorium on the setbacks while the zoning commission 

works on that issue.  

 

Mark Grever asked about the limit of 1 camper per lot. Emily Supinger responded 

that the limit on the amount of campers is a private matter regulated by deed 

restrictions.  

 

Emily Supinger noted that the two commercial lots are included in the deed 

restrictions but not the zoning change. 

 

Tricia McConnell asked what the process for determining the setbacks would be. 

Mr. Hinson noted that it would be the same process as the zoning change process.  

 

Mr. Vogelsang made a motion to close the public hearing at 6:07pm, seconded 

by Ms. Niehaus. All members voted “yea”  


